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To: 

CC: 

From: 

Date: 

Re: 

Andrew Myerberg - OPA Director      
Gráinne Perkins - OPA Assistant Director 
Matthias Gydé - OIG Investigations Supervisor 
December 27, 2021
2021OPA-0456

Partial Certification

OIG appreciates the additional work done by OPA on case number 2021OPA-0456. 
OIG appreciates the time taken to create an investigation plan, review the previously 
excluded body worn video, and the further consideration given to OIG's concerns 
regarding the potential bias allegations.

OIG is able to certify the following for expedited investigation:

• The potential violation of 5.001- Standards and Duties for all Named Employees

• The potential violation of 15.410 - Domestic Violence Investigations for all 
Named Employees

• The potential violation of 5.104 - Bias free Policing for Named Employees #1 and 
#3. 

OIG does not agree with OPA's conclusions regarding the tone with which Named 
Employee #2 refers to the complainant's minor child when alone with another 
officer. OIG remains unable to certify the bias allegation against Named Employee 
#2 for expedition. OIG requests that OPA investigate this allegation further and 
conduct an interview with Named Employee #2.  

Sincerely,

Matthias Gydé - OIG Investigations Supervisor




